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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 5241-“Oh?” Sevara glanced at James. 
She had not expected him to invite her to join Mount Caden. 

“What’s in it for me?” she asked, suppressing a smile. 

Normally, she maintained an aloof demeanor, but her smile at this moment 
could charm the soul out of Zavis. 

James smiled and replied, “When you join Mount Caden, I’ll personally mentor 
you in the Feimsurge Art.” 

“Alright, I’m in,” Sevara agreed without hesitation. She had come to Dieux 
Academy to witness the Feimsurge Art. 

While watching was easy, mastering the art was incredibly difficult. Having a 
talent who had already comprehended the Feimsurge Art to guide her was too 
good of an opportunity to pass up. 

James looked at the surrounding living beings from prominent sects and 
powerful forces. Some were even his enemies. However, he did not dwell on it 
at the moment. 

He spoke loudly, “Is anyone willing to join Mount Caden? After joining, you’ll 
have the opportunity to get my personal guidance. Joining other sects or 
seeking mentorship under other sect elders may give you a chance to witness 
the Feimsurge Art, but comprehending it is another matter.” 

James’ words immediately stirred up a commotion. The Feimsurge Art was 
the top signature martial art skill among the Central Plane and the countless 
planes. 

Their purpose for coming to Dieux Academy was to witness this art. 

However, there was no guarantee that they would have the chance to witness 
it. 

Even if they managed to witness it, there was no assurance that they would 
be able to learn it. Now, the chance to learn the Feimsurge Art was within their 
grasp, and they could not let it slip away. 



“Forty-nine, I’m in,” Wubbe from the Elysium Hall was the first to speak up. 

“Me too.” Seeing Wubbe joining Mount Caden, the remaining Petit Celestial 
Rank powerhouses had no hesitation in expressing their willingness to join as 
well. 

In a brief moment, all those who had completed the nine tests in the 
assessment expressed their desire to join Mount Caden. 

Witnessing this, the Great Elder, Jorah, muttered, “This brat… We went 
through all the trouble to conduct the recruitment of new disciples and found 
many promising talents. Now, they’ve all joined Mount Caden. Our efforts are 
in vain.” 

On the other hand, Xhemal said nonchalantly, “In the end, they are all 
disciples of Dieux Academy. Whether they join any sect or spiritual mountain, 
it makes no difference.” 

The other sect elders had no words. They had had their eyes on some 
promising talents, planning to take them under their sects, but now all the 
talents had joined Mount Caden, leaving them with nothing. 

Zavis could not help but give a thumbs-up and said, “Mr. 

Caden, that was impressive. In an instant, you’ve significantly strengthened 
Mount Caden. With so many Petit Celestial Rank and Sovereign Sixth Rank 
talents, we can’t be deemed weak in Dieux Academy.” 

James smiled. He had come to Dieux Academy with the purpose of becoming 
the headmaster. Once his goal was achieved and his strength regained, it 
would be time to settle the scores from his past. However, he could not be too 
hasty, as he had just joined the academy. 

“Let’s go,” James said to the large group of Mount Caden disciples. 

Under the watchful eyes of many Dieux Academy powerhouses, they 
departed from the apex main hall and headed to Mount Caden 

The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 5242-Mount Caden had been 
successfully established. In the recent Dieux Academy new disciples’ 
recruitment, the distinguished disciples the sect elders had hoped for all 
ended up becoming Mount Caden disciples. 



In the main hall of Mount Caden, James sat at the forefront. He looked at the 
Petit Celestial Rank and late stage of the Sovereign Sixth Rank powerhouses 
below, stroking his chin in contemplation. 

He had become the master of a mountain within Dieux Academy and 
achieved what he had wished for. However, developing Mount Caden into a 
pillar of the academy would be a challenging task. 

For now, his main task was to cultivate and advance his cultivation realm as 
quickly as possible. Nevertheless, Mount Caden needed a person in charge. 
He needed to find a suitable living being among his disciples to manage the 
mountain. 

“I don’t have the time to deal with the affairs of Mount Caden. I need someone 
to manage it. Who among you is interested?” James asked the assembly of 
powerhouses in the main hall. 

“I’m not interested,” Wubbe from the Elysium Hall was the first to respond. He 
had joined Mount Caden solely for the Feimsurge Art and had no interest in 
managing it. 

Other Petit Celestial Rank powerhouses shared his sentiment. They all hailed 
from great families, sects, forces, and major planes, and the prospect of 
management did not appeal to them. 

Several powerhouses took a step back. 

“Since no one is willing, I’ll do it,” Aurelius responded nonchalantly. 

“Good,” James said. “From now on, your word will be law when I’m not 
around.” 

Then, James proceeded to appoint several sect elders. Gaius, Gurgen, Zavis, 
and Taran became sect elders of Mount Caden. 

After settling these matters, James left the main hall with Gaius and the 
others, leaving the remaining responsibilities to Aurelius. 

In the back mountain of Mount Caden stood a manor. Upon arrival, James 
established a formation that could resist the probing of the Petit Celestial 
Rank powerhouses. Even the Great Celestial Rank powerhouses would not 



be able to casually probe, as he could sense any intrusion of the Zen into the 
formation. 

“What’s the plan now, Mr. Caden?” Gaius asked. 

James replied, “Now, we’ve established our presence in Dieux Academy. 

However, our cultivation realms are still relatively low. While we gained Mount 
Caden by demonstrating remarkable potential during the assessment, 
achieving a strong foothold in the academy and the Central Plane will require 
even greater power. Next, I’ll start by imparting my insights of the Feimsurge 
Art to all of you.” 

The Feimsurge Art was profound and served as Dieux Academy’s signature 
martial art skill. Throughout history, aside from the founder, there had been 
only one living being who had reached the fourth stage. However, they could 
comprehend it under James’ guidance. 

“Also,” James continued, “I’m going to visit the academy’s library. I’ll select 
some Supernatural Signature Skills for you to further perfect and advance the 
martial art skills you’ve already cultivated.” 

Zavis had cultivated the Martial Path, so James would search for Supernatural 
Signature Skills related to the Martial Path at the library. 

Taran practiced the Curse Magic, so James would look for the Supernatural 
Signature Skills related to the Curse Magic. 

Gurgen was on the Tribulation Path, so James would search for the 
Supernatural Signature Skills related to the Tribulation Path. 

Gaius focused on the Elemental Formation and the defense of the physical 
body, so James would seek similar Supernatural Signature Skills. 

Dieux Academy was one of the top ten forces in the Central Plane and had 
produced many remarkable and talented powerhouses over the ages. Their 
signature martial art skills were kept in their library. The academy’s library was 
one of the most comprehensive collections of secret Supernatural Art. 

“Understood.” They all nodded in agreement. 
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cultivation plan, James departed from Mount Caden and headed to the main 
peak of Dieux Academy. 

He arrived at the library. Dedicated disciples were guarding the library, and 
access was restricted to those with tokens. Moreover, even with access, one 
could only view the Supernatural Signature Skills but not take them away. To 
do so, one needed to make a contribution, but this permission would only last 
for a limited time. Once that time expired, the borrowed Supernatural 
Signature Skills had to be returned. 

“Sect Elder,” a disciple guarding the library respectfully greeted James as he 
arrived. 

The library was an important place within Dieux Academy, and the disciples 
stationed there possessed high cultivation realms. Even the weakest among 
them were at the Petit Celestial Rank. Besides, the role of guarding the library 
was highly sought after because it granted unrestricted access to view the 
Supernatural Signature Skills. 

“Hmph,” a cold snort echoed. Following that, a man approached and glanced 
at James. He said, “A Sovereign Third Rank can also become a sect elder of 
the academy. Our headmaster must be blind.” 

James knew many disciples of Dieux Academy were dissatisfied with his 
appointment as a sect elder. He chose not to engage with this disciple and 
simply stated, “I’m here to take a look and see if there are any suitable 
Supernatural Signature Skills.” 

Having said that, he proceeded directly toward the library. Despite his low 
cultivation base, his status was incredibly high. As a sect elder of Dieux 
Academy, he could enter the library freely and even take martial art skills 
without restrictions. However, even sect elders who borrowed martial art skills 
were required to register their information. 

The disciples guarding the library did not dare to stop him, and it was not until 
James had entered the library that their respectful expressions faded. 

“What’s he so proud of?” 

“Even if he’s become a sect elder, there’s no place for him in Dieux 
Academy.” 



“I’ve heard that many of our academy’s powerful disciples are displeased. 

They’re preparing to confront Mount Caden.” 

“Despite him being the master of Mount Caden, the highest cultivation base 
there is only at the Petit Celestial Rank. The Great Celestial Rank 
powerhouses from other mountains are planning to take on Mount Caden, and 
the academy will not intervene.” 

“Mount Caden is in trouble.” 

“Indeed, although the academy granted Forty-nine an additional mountain, 
establishing a foothold in Dieux Academy will be extremely challenging for 
Mount Caden.” 

These disciples gathered and chatted, waiting to see James ‘ downfall. 

The senior authorities of Dieux Academy were aware of these tensions. 

However, whether it was Xhemal, Jorah, or the other sect elders, they chose 
to turn a blind eye as long as things did not escalate significantly. They 
believed that the competition and rivalry among the disciples of their 
respective mountains could drive the growth of Dieux Academy. 

James had already entered the library. Dieux Academy’s library consisted of 
nine levels, each containing a vast collection of martial art skills organized by 
category. Finding suitable martial art skills was no easy task. 

He reached the martial art skills he needed on the first level and began to 
view them. He did not need to take them because memorizing them would 
suffice. 

Once he remembered them, he could replicate them after leaving the library. 

The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 5244-Dieux Academy’s library had 
nine levels, each containing different Supernatural Signature Skills. The 
higher the level, the more advanced the Supernatural Signature Skills. 

Once James found suitable ones, he quickly viewed them, casually flipping 
through the pages before placing them back on the bookshelf and picking up 
another to read. Soon, he reached the ninth level of the library. 



On the ninth level, the Supernatural Signature Skills he flipped through were 
all highly advanced and well-known in the outside world. Despite his 
possession of the Genesis Path Scripture, memorizing these profound 
inscriptions was challenging, and he required some time to review each one. 

“Brat, can you really understand these?” At that moment, a lazy voice echoed. 

James looked over and saw a ragged, unkempt elder crawling out from a pile 
of books in a corner of the ninth level. 

The elder stretched his body and asked, “I’ve been watching you for a while 
now. You casually pick up and drop these manuals. Are you looking for 
something specific?” 

James was stunned when he saw the elder, his expression filled with disbelief 
and awe. The elder was none other than Lemuel Geraltos, the founder of 
Dieux Academy. He was a living legend. 

Thaddeus Holiness was a legend as well, but no one had seen him before, 
while Lemuel had been seen by many living beings. 

In James’ previous life, he had the privilege of meeting Lemuel once when he 
was still weak. However, it had been only that one time. As he rose to 
prominence and founded Supremusseum, he never encountered Lemuel 
again. 

After a slight pause, James chose not to reveal the elder’s identity. He walked 
over, clasped his hands, and greeted with respect, “I’m Forty-nine. I pay my 
respects to you.” 

Lemuel gave a dismissive wave and sat down. He looked at James with an 
inquisitive expression and asked, ‘This is the ninth level of the library, and only 
sect elder level disciples of Dieux Academy can enter. How did a Sovereign 
Third Rank powerhouse make it to the ninth level?” 

James did not hide anything and replied honestly, “I stood out in the recent 
disciple assessment, and the headmaster made an exception to open a new 
mountain for me and establish me a sect elder.” 

“Oh?” Lemuel suddenly became interested and asked,” Opening a new 
mountain for a Sovereign Third Rank?” 



James continued to explain, ‘The headmaster placed the Feimsurge Art in the 
assessment Arena World. I discovered it and managed to comprehend it to 
the fourth stage.” 

Upon hearing this, Lemuel could not help but stand up, staring at James. “You 
reached the fourth stage?” 

The Feimsurge Art was created by him, and he knew just how challenging it 
was to cultivate and comprehend. Even the headmaster of the academy, 
Xhemal, had spent ages trying to grasp a fragment of it and barely reached 
the first stage. 

The other sect elders who had viewed it did not understand it at all. Now, a 
Sovereign Third Rank powerhouse was telling him that he had cultivated to 
the fourth stage in an incredibly short time. He was thoroughly shocked. 

‘That’s right,” James affirmed. 

“Senior, may I ask who you are?” James pretended to be curious and asked 
while looking at Lemuel. “I’ve been on the ninth level for a while, but I haven’t 
seen you.” 

Lemuel resumed his nonchalant demeanor. “I’ve long forgotten my name. I 
don’t even know when I returned to Dieux Academy or how long I’ve been in 
the library.” 

Lemuel did not reveal his name. 

“Well, I won’t disturb you. I’ll continue.” James did not disturb him further. 

He now knew that the founder of Dieux Academy was in the library. His plan 
was to visit again, build a good relationship with Lemuel, and seek his 
guidance on the Feimsurge Art. 

Since Lemuel had created the Feimsurge Art, it would be easier for James to 
progress to the fifth and even the sixth stage under his guidance. 

Lemuel watched from the side as he saw James return to seriously viewing 
some Supernatural Signature Skills. 
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nine levels, each containing different Supernatural Signature Skills. The 
higher the level, the more advanced the Supernatural Signature Skills. 

Once James found suitable ones, he quickly viewed them, casually flipping 
through the pages before placing them back on the bookshelf and picking up 
another to read. Soon, he reached the ninth level of the library. 

On the ninth level, the Supernatural Signature Skills he flipped through were 
all highly advanced and well-known in the outside world. Despite his 
possession of the Genesis Path Scripture, memorizing these profound 
inscriptions was challenging, and he required some time to review each one. 

“Brat, can you really understand these?” At that moment, a lazy voice echoed. 

James looked over and saw a ragged, unkempt elder crawling out from a pile 
of books in a corner of the ninth level. 

The elder stretched his body and asked, “I’ve been watching you for a while 
now. You casually pick up and drop these manuals. Are you looking for 
something specific?” 

James was stunned when he saw the elder, his expression filled with disbelief 
and awe. The elder was none other than Lemuel Geraltos, the founder of 
Dieux Academy. He was a living legend. 

Thaddeus Holiness was a legend as well, but no one had seen him before, 
while Lemuel had been seen by many living beings. 

In James’ previous life, he had the privilege of meeting Lemuel once when he 
was still weak. However, it had been only that one time. As he rose to 
prominence and founded Supremusseum, he never encountered Lemuel 
again. 

After a slight pause, James chose not to reveal the elder’s identity. He walked 
over, clasped his hands, and greeted with respect, “I’m Forty-nine. I pay my 
respects to you.” 

Lemuel gave a dismissive wave and sat down. He looked at James with an 
inquisitive expression and asked, ‘This is the ninth level of the library, and only 
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James did not hide anything and replied honestly, “I stood out in the recent 
disciple assessment, and the headmaster made an exception to open a new 
mountain for me and establish me a sect elder.” 

“Oh?” Lemuel suddenly became interested and asked,” Opening a new 
mountain for a Sovereign Third Rank?” 

James continued to explain, ‘The headmaster placed the Feimsurge Art in the 
assessment Arena World. I discovered it and managed to comprehend it to 
the fourth stage.” 

Upon hearing this, Lemuel could not help but stand up, staring at James. “You 
reached the fourth stage?” 

The Feimsurge Art was created by him, and he knew just how challenging it 
was to cultivate and comprehend. Even the headmaster of the academy, 
Xhemal, had spent ages trying to grasp a fragment of it and barely reached 
the first stage. 

The other sect elders who had viewed it did not understand it at all. Now, a 
Sovereign Third Rank powerhouse was telling him that he had cultivated to 
the fourth stage in an incredibly short time. He was thoroughly shocked. 

‘That’s right,” James affirmed. 

“Senior, may I ask who you are?” James pretended to be curious and asked 
while looking at Lemuel. “I’ve been on the ninth level for a while, but I haven’t 
seen you.” 

Lemuel resumed his nonchalant demeanor. “I’ve long forgotten my name. I 
don’t even know when I returned to Dieux Academy or how long I’ve been in 
the library.” 

Lemuel did not reveal his name. 

“Well, I won’t disturb you. I’ll continue.” James did not disturb him further. 

He now knew that the founder of Dieux Academy was in the library. His plan 
was to visit again, build a good relationship with Lemuel, and seek his 
guidance on the Feimsurge Art. 



Since Lemuel had created the Feimsurge Art, it would be easier for James to 
progress to the fifth and even the sixth stage under his guidance. 

Lemuel watched from the side as he saw James return to seriously viewing 
some Supernatural Signature Skills. 

 


